
District 14 Volleyball Meeting 

August 4, 2019 

 

I.New coaches have the opportunity to be a part of the mentoring program. 
A. This allows new coaches to have another coach to discuss questions with or to 
have someone remind them of important dates. 
B. If interested, please contact Coach Laura Smith. 

II.Elections 
A. Laura Smith nominates Jessica Sullivan 
B. Jimmy Hutton seconds 
C. Unanimous vote 

III.Old Business 
A. None 

IV.Treasurer’s Report 
A.  The current balance in the District 14 fund is $2,281.22 

1. That is a $100 decrease from this time last year 
B. $1,164 was deposited from the District 14 All-Star game 

1. $1,250 were the expenses for the All-Star game 
V.All-Star Game 

A. Tina Magill asks that coaches do a better job of getting the word out about the t-
shirts for the All-Star game. 

1. An online store can be set up again, but coaches need to let the 
parents know how to get to the store. 

2. If parents want to purchase a shirt and they missed the deadline to 
get it at the game, Tina can ask that the online store allow parents 
to purchase a shirt online.  The parents would have to pay shipping 
and handling so that the shirt can be sent to their home. 

B. Southeastern will host the 2019 All-Star game on Monday, November 11, 2019 
C. Practice will be held Sunday, November 10, 2019 at Waverly High School 
D. Laura will be doing awards  
E. Allen will be doing the media guide 
F. Tina will be doing the t-shirts  

VI.District Trustee 
A. Coaches need to become a member of the state association (OHSVCA) if you 
want your players to have a chance to be nominated for state awards or the state All-
Star game for your senior players 

1. The link to that website is: 
http://www.ohsvca.org/index.php/events/clinic 

a. Click on the “Registration” button and insert your information 
b. You will be able to pick membership only at the end of the registration process 

1. The cost to be a member is $25.  A late fee if paid between October 
1st-October 31st is $125.  If the membership is paid after 
November 1st the cost is $225. 

2. You must be a member in order to poll vote as well.   
a. You must poll vote in order to nominate your players for All-Ohio awards. 

http://www.ohsvca.org/index.php/events/clinic


1. You must poll vote at least 5 out of the 6 weeks to be 
eligible to nominate your players for All-Ohio awards. 

3. You also must put game stats on MaxPreps in order to nominate 
your players for All-Ohio. 

a. OHSVCA has a list of what stats you need to keep. 
1. There are also definitions available for each stat. 

b. IStatVball is a program that will export stats straight to MaxPrep 
4. Our top senior player in each division in District 14 will represent 

our district in the Ohio All-Star game, so it is very important to be a 
member of the OHSVCA 

B. OHSVCA had a camp at Tiffin with six DII and DIII college coaches 
1. 85 players could attend, but they didn’t have that many players 

attend 
2. This may or may not be available next year 

a. They OHSVCA will discuss changes that need to be made to make it more 
successful 

1. Information for the camp can be found at this website: 
http://www.ohsvca.org/index.php/events/ohsvca-volleyball-camp 

VII.Presentation of OHSVCA Award 
A. Coach Laura Smith was recognized for her accomplishment of 700 wins. 

1. Congratulations Coach Smith!! 
VIII.Guest Speaker-Mark Rose 

A. Online rules meeting needs to be completed by August 15th through your 
myohsaa account 

1. New coaches need to make sure to register for a myohsaa account 
B. You have the opportunity to evaluate up to 50 officials during the season 

1. You can only evaluate each referee one time, but if you see them 
multiple times during the season, you can change your evaluation 
as many times as you need. 

2. You AD has the link, and they need to invite you so you can do that 
evaluations. 

3. If you are unable to read a referee’s name or number in your 
scorebook, you can contact Mark Rose at 
rosem@claylocalschools.org or your AD may be able to help with 
this information. 

4. Once the regular season is over, your AD can request 15 officials 
for the tournament, so make sure to communicate with your AD 
about which officials you prefer. 

C. Before tournament draw takes place, make sure to submit your team bio with 
your overall record, record by division, important wins, etc. 

1. You should get an email with a reminder of when to submit this 
information. 

a. There is a $50 fine if not submitted on time. 
b. You will have to vote once team bios are submitted, and there is a $50 if you do 
not vote. 

1. Please make sure you vote professionally 

http://www.ohsvca.org/index.php/events/ohsvca-volleyball-camp
mailto:rosem@claylocalschools.org


D. Any concerns with sites, officials, official’s calls, etc. please discuss this with our 
District Trustee Laura Smith 
E. SEDAB will be piloting a new voting for boys and girls basketball where coaches 
won’t vote in pods or groups of teams in your division, but coaches will vote for all 
teams in your division in your district.  

1. #1 overall pick would get to decide where they want to be placed on 
the brackets and all other teams would be placed according to 
place. 

2. If you have an opinion about voting like this, pass it on to our 
coaches association or send opinion to Mark Rose 

3. The reason this idea hasn’t passed in the past is because of the 
extra travel it causes to many teams 

F. Rule Changes 
1. Rosters are now due during captains meeting. 

a. Point/side out is the penalty if not submitted on time. 
b. If varsity coaches decide to have your captain’s meeting during the JV, to roster 
must be submitted at the start of the warmups for the varsity game. 

1. Net height for junior high is now the same height as the net height 
for the high school. 

2. Libero uniform just has to be contrasting this year.   
a. Questions about whether or not your uniforms are contrasting, you can contact 
Mark Rose or Emily Gates. 

1. Net system supports need to be out of play, especially for the 
systems that come down from the ceiling. 

2. Uniforms are not to be changed on the bench. 
a. Penalty is a yellow card for the coach. 

1. Please read “This Week in Volleyball” sent by Emily Gates weekly. 
a. Has information about rule changes, deadlines, etc. 
b. She is part of OHSAA 

1. Insulin pumps may need a waiver from state in order for a player to 
be allowed to play with it. 

2. Warmup for tournament play is 2-6-6-3-3 
a. You are not supposed to be on the court if it isn’t your team’s court time, but most 
courts are big enough to use the out of bounds where teams are not hitting in your 
direction. 

1. Plastic plugs to replace earrings or nose piercings are allowed as 
long as they are flush with the skin and don’t stick out. 

IX.Important Dates 
A. Sunday, October 6    

1. Last day to pay for membership dues 
2. After Oct 6 District fee is $50 prior to nomination release 
3. Friday, October 11    

a. Nominations begin at 6:00pm 

b. *In accordance with our bylaws, “For a coach to nominate his/her deserving athletes 
for All District honors, that coach must be a paid member of the District 14 Volleyball Coaches 
Association.” 



B. Sunday, October 13    

1. All nominations are due at 11:59 PM 
C. Wednesday, October 16   

1. Voting begins at 6:00pm 
2. *You may not vote for your own players 

D. Friday, October 18   

1. Voting closed at 8:00pm 
E. Sunday, October 20    

1. District voting meeting at Waverly 2:00pm Manditory! 
2. *In accordance with our bylaws, “if a coach or representative from the 

school is not present at the meeting their players will be removed from 

any district recognition.” 
X.Adjourning Meeting 

A. Jimmy Hutton made a motion 
B. Cindy Davis second 
C. Unanimous vote 
 


